Upper Rattlesnake Neighborhood Council Leadership Team Minutes

July 6, 2021 7:00 pm Pineview Park

- Roll Call: Bill Ruediger (President), Terri Roach (vice-president), Kathy Gaskill, Chris Schmechel (alternate to community forum), Andrea Stierle, Bev Young (Secretary)
- 2. Meeting minutes for May 17, 2021 were approved unanimously after a motion by Bill and a second by Chris.

3. Items discussed

- a. Powerline Trail crossing signs Terri updated us on her efforts to engage community leaders at Mountain Bike Missoula and organizers with Zootown Derailleurs on the issue of posting another trail crossing sign. She has received little encouragement thus far.
- b. Planning for September 1, 2021 Ice Cream Social -
 - Chris has reserved the shelter at Pineview using our one free use/year for the URNC Council. She will bring the permit papers to the event.
 - ii. Bev has arranged for Big Dipper ice cream truck for an hour on 9/1/21 from 6:30-7:30pm, with the assistance of Kelly Elam. 2020/2021 funds were used for the purchase. We have prepaid for \$350 worth of ice cream which should be enough for 100 adult single scoop cones. There will be 8 flavors. Bev will check on provision of napkins.
 - iii. We will ask people to sign in and get a ticket for the ice cream. Bev will provide tickets. Someone will need to collect the tickets at the truck.
 - iv. Terri will contact Deb Fassnacht to see if the Watershed Education Network wants to have a table in the shelter.
 - v. Information on the Barrow Pit trail project will be featured at a table in the shelter. Bill will make a poster.
 - vi. If we need a microphone, Andrea can provide one. But we think the atmosphere should be "mingley" and not have a focused presentation or announcements.
 - vii. Kathy presented draft text for the postcards. We decided postcards should be mailed out 2 weeks prior to the event.
 - viii. Other details: Bev will get name tags for the committee. She'll also see if folks can purchase ice cream if we reach our \$350 limit. She'll also contact our 2 City councilors and

Doug Grimm about the event. Committee will reconvene about a week before the event to check on arrangements.

/s/ Beverly Young URNC Secretary

Colin Woodrow, Neighborhood Coordinator Kelly Elam, Program Assistant Upper Rattlesnake Council Leadership Team woodrowc@ci.missoula.mt.us552-6081elamk@ci.missoula.mt.us552-6084upperrattlesnake@missoula-neighborhoods.org